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Dear Familia,  
 

With prayerful planning and  
commitment, our 2010 Missions 
Team and the familia of Island Hope 
Guam had the opportunity to bless 
the community of Angela Hills 
(Relocation Site) in Bacolod,  
Philippines from October 14-18.  
Our first task was a feeding ministry 
with a mix of song and dance at  
FF Gonzaga Elementary School. 
Greeted by the warm welcoming  
of the children, our team were 
blessed in return with their existing 
love for God.  
 

Other ministries were held such as  
a youth hang-out and adult Bible 
Study in the home of the Oscianas 
family positioned at the corner  
entrance of the relocation site.  
 

Our last and big celebration was  
during our Sunday Celebration  
Service that included feedings and  
a mini-VBS thereafter. Through  
worship and God’s powerful Word, 
about 229 people (134 kids and 95 
adults) gave their lives to the  
saving grace of Jesus Christ.  
 

It was an incredible experience  
just being able to serve the  
community of Angela Hills. Not  
only were they blessed by God,  
but we as a team were too  
blessed as well.  
 

Thank you for your support both  
financially and prayerfully.  
 
In Christ,  
Missions Team 2010 


